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Message from Miss Blackburn

PLEASE CAN WE ASK THAT YOU LEAVE THE DISABLED PARKIING BAY
AVAILABLE FOR ANYONE THAT MAY NEED IT 

A bit of a cold week this week but thank you for your patience and
understanding. Christmas is approaching rapidly so make sure you have

those dates in your diaries for the performances, Christmas dinners,
Nysgerrig Winter Celebration etc. We are all looking forward to a very

festive few weeks. 

Thank you so much to those who attended the parent meetings this week
and to those who have offered to volunteer to prepare the forest for
learning after Christmas. If you would like to volunteer but haven’t yet
then please do get in touch with either me, Miss Burns or Mrs Knight,

whether it’s a day, an hour or plank of wood, it’s all very much
appreciated and will benefit your child in the long run.

Thank you so much to FROGS for organising the Christmas fair and to all
of you for your generous contributions

Have a lovely weekend 

Paula Blackburn 



  GODREVY CLASS UPDATE 

SAFETY  NOTICE
We have seen cars parking on the pavement, below the playground,  at drop off
and collection times.  Please can we ask that you refrain from doing this as it
means parents and children have to go into the road to get around the parked
cars. Thank you

ROAD CLOSURES
We have been informed that there will be some road closues taking place in Germoe from 4th
to 14th December.  It will be the roads that go either side of Germoe Church. Please see link for
more information.
https://one.network/?GB136436100

This week in Godrevy Class we have been very busy. We've had our dress rehearsal, and our
Christmas play has been getting better by the second! We are really excited to perform it next
week and you should be excited too- don't forget to book your tickets. It is guaranteed to be a
night of fun, laughter and joy.

On Monday, we took part in some sports leader training, we practiced running some games and
learnt how to be safe. We learnt about PACE, which stands for Participants, Area, Communicating
and Equipment. 

Yesterday we also enjoyed a visit from Susan, who works with the food bank. She helped us act out
a story about how the food bank works, happily she then collected our donations which we made
last half term and has now taken them to the foodbank. 

Today we are excited because it is the Christmas Fayre and we are turning our classroom a
gaming grotto!

Christmas Lunch
On 13th December we will be having our whole school Christmas lunch. Traditionally most
children take part in this. For this meal lunches will need to be ordered by emailing
secretary.germoe@fbgschools.co.uk by 11am on Tuesday 5th December. Payments are
made via school money as usual. 
For our Christmas Lunch menu, please see the next page.
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Academic and Pastoral Support 
If you need help or have concerns regarding your child, please see your class teacher in
the first instance. Discussion with your class teacher first will help them to meet the needs
of your child. Further support can be sought by class staff, should this be needed.

KS2 SWIMMING
Y3-6 will be swimming at Penzance Leisure  Centre in the Spring term ,  More details are to follow 

READING CAFE
Thank you so much to everybody that came to our first Reading Café. The children loved
it and so we are hoping to make it a regular fixture in our school. Any feedback from
those that participated would be really gratefully received so that we can improve the
model for next time. Please email me with any thoughts breeves@fbgschools.co.uk

School Closures in Emergency – Agreed Notification Procedure 
Please see the attached guidance from Cornwall Council. Sometimes schools have to
make the decision to close either partially or fully due to inclement weather such as
snow or other unforeseen circumstances. The procedures are revised annually. The
agreed notification Procedure for our school is: We will inform Cornwall Council so they
can update their website We will inform local radio stations (BBC Radio Cornwall,
Goldmine FM, Heart FM, Pirate FM) so they can make announcements and update their
websites We will post on our Facebook pages, “The Federation of Boskenwyn and
Germoe School,” “Boskenwyn FOBS” and “Germoe FROGS” If you wake up to a blanket of
snow in the near future then please make sure you check one or more of the above
places to keep up to date with school closures, it may be that we open later or close
earlier so you will need to check before coming to school. If the school needs to close
whilst the children are there then we will contact all parents via phone
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Christmas Play Y2-Y6  
2pm and 6pm

Christmas lunch 

Coffee and cake meeting

Coffee and cake meeting

IMMINENT DATES

Wednesday 6th December

Friday 8th December
Nysgerrig Winter Celebration
13th December 2023

Thursday 14th December 2023
Rogue Theatre trip
Tuesday 19th December
Break up @ 1.30pm
23rd January – 2.445pm

29th February – 9am 

SUMMER TERM 2024

23rd April 2.45pm
Coffee and cake meeting

Monday 17th June  
to Wednesday 19th June 
Helston School Y6 Transition events

20th June 9am
Coffee and cake meeting
24th June 
1:45pm Sports Day 
22nd July 
2.30pm  Leaver’s service 
24th July 
Break for Summer

4th September - 19th
December 2023
(Half term 23rd -27th October
2023)

4th January - 28th March 2024
(Half term 12th-16th February
2024)

15th April - 24th July 2024
(Half term 27th May - 31st May
2024)
INSET 3rd-7th June 2024

TERM DATES 2023/2024

Autumn term (72 days)

Spring Term (56 days)

Summer term (67 days)

DIARY DATES 2023/2024





Headstart Kernow
For children in Y5/6 and older - Headstart Kernow, have developed a mental
health site for young people, made by young people with lots of helpful
advice.  If your child is in Y5 or 6, this may be something you would like to look
at with them:
https://www.startnowcornwall.org.uk

Germoe Well-Being Borrowing Library
We have a few resources that are now available for
you to borrow, relating to supporting wellbeing,
emotions, anxiet, Autism, bereavement, trauma and
activities to support wellbeing. The box will be
available in the Office. Please use the 'sign out'
sheet and return the item within two weeks. If you
have books or resources that you no longer need or
use, we would be very grateful for them, to support
families further. Many thanks

Twitter and Instagram
The Federation of Germoe and Boskenwyn Schools are on twitter and
Instagram!
Twitter: @BoskenwynGermoe
Instagram: boskenwyngermoe
Feel free to follow us and spread the word to encourage others to hear about
the wonderful things happening in our schools.

Money Management Course
Every Thursday in November 10am-12pm Helston Methodist Church are working
in association with Christians Against Poverty to run a free of charge money
management course. The venue is Helston Methodist Church, Coinagehall Street,
Helston, TR13 8EL. 
The course is for anyone who wants the chance to learn and develop essential
money management skills such as:
• how to build and balance a household budget
•  how to differentiate between essential and optional expenses
• how to use credit wisely
• how to navigate debt
• understand the importance of personal savings
• how to use helpful money saving resources 
Christians Against Poverty (CAP) has existed for 25 years and is widely
recognised as a charity that offers practical, reliable and professional help to
tens of thousands of people across the UK and us authorised and regulated by
the FCA. All of CAPs services are free of charge
To book onto the course please go to
https://refresh.capmoney.org/join-course/651c19a81eb2c7ec06097086








